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Bidders Clarifications 01 
 

RFP No.: UNDP CYP RFP 165 EID 6730 2020 

 
 Feasibility Study for the extension of the Famagusta Wastewater Treatment Plant 

 
Bidders Questions and Answers  

 

No Question Answer 
 

1 Language to be used in the meetings. Shall we need a 
Turkish interpreter or not? …on point 7.1 of the 
document"RFP-165 
20_Famagusta_Feasibility_Study_of_WWTP_Final.pdf is 
written …. The Proposal, as well as any and all related 
correspondence exchanged by the Bidder and UNDP, 
shall be written in the language (s) specified in the BDS 
(Bid Data Sheet).     
According to what is written on the page 18 of the same 
document it every conversation should be in English. We 
would like to have confirmed this circumstance.  
 

The reference to point 7.1 is related to the official 
communication between the service provider and UNDP. The 
BDS specifies English as the language for the official 
communication between the service provider and UNDP. 
Still, it is expected that the service provider will communicate 
directly with representatives of the local community. If 
translation is needed, it is the responsibility of the service 
provider to organize it by itself. 
 

2 On the point 12 of the document RFP-165-20_-
_Famagusta_Feasibility_Study_of_WWTP_Final.pdf an 
insurance is mentioned. In any case, the amount covered 
by the insurance is not specified. To be able to prepare a 
valid offer without accounting for unnecessary 
expenses, we would need to know the amount to be 
insured for this study.  
 

The point 12 of the RFP document relates to the Proposal 
Security. The BDS specifies that for this particular RFP, UNDP 
is not asking for any proposal security.  
 

3 

As we mentioned earlier in the Czech Republic, for 
companies that are not subject to external ownership 
there is no habit of requesting audits of financial 
statements nor of presenting them in case of 
participation in public tenders.   
  
What is usually required is a declaration of no debt to the 
tax office and concerning the medical insurance. In the 
event of an award, is usually requested a confirmation 
from the organizations concerned. We ask if it is not 
possible to present a confirmation to this effect by the 
tax office directly in the offer instead of the audited 
financial statements. In an eventual declaration the 
quantities invoiced during the last 3 years would be 
attached. Is it possible just not to attach them and to 
submit a Proposal correctly?  
 
Is it enough to attach an income statement of an 
authorized tax advisor to our Proposal? We fulfil all other 
RFP requirements. 
Is it acceptable this confirmation? 

If your income statements for the last 3 years are 
endorsed/certified by an authorized/registered tax 
advisor/certified accountant, it could be considered provided 
that it meets the UNDP required amount. 
 

 


